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The City of Newaygo is an equal opportunity provider and employer 

28 N. State Road 
P.O. Box 308 

Newaygo, MI 49337 
Phone 231-652-1657 

C ITY OF NEWAYGO  

City of Newaygo financial and 
performance information can be 
found on the City’s website at: 
http://newaygocity.org/forms-

publications.php 
On this page select the category                  
“City Financial Information”. 
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A Message from Mayor Fedell 

January 
 

    1     City Offices Closed in Observance of New Years 
    6 Newaygo Public Schools return from Break 
    8  7:30 am  Principal Shopping District 
    9   8:00 am  NCRA Meeting 
    9  6:30 pm  Planning Commission Meeting 
  10  10:30 am  NEDO 
  13  7:00 pm  City Council Meeting  
  17  7:00 am  TIFA Board Meeting 
  

  February 
    

   6  6:30 pm  Planning Commission Meeting 
 10  7:00 pm  City Council Meeting 
  
 14-17   Newaygo Public Schools Winter Break 
 

March  
    

   5   6:30 pm  Planning Commission Meeting 
 10 7 am—8 pm  Presidential Primary Election 
 12   8:00 am  NCRA Meeting 
 16   7:00 pm  City Council Meeting 

January—March  2020 
2020 Census   

Count everyone once, in the right place. 

As we enter a 

brand new 

decade I want 

to wish each 

of you and 

your families a very Happy New 

Year from the City of Newaygo! 

There are two critical events in 

our future, and I encourage you 

to fulfill your civic responsibility by 

participating in both.   

The 2020 Census is upon us, and 

it is very important that everyone 

complete the Census in whichever 

form is easiest. You can complete 

the hard copy provided to you, go 

on-line or answer the questions 

when a Census Taker comes to 

your home. 

Secondly, please vote March 10 in 

the Michigan Presidential Primary.  

More information is provided on 

page 7 of this newsletter. 

Your participation is one of the 

many things that helps make 

Newaygo a great place to live, 

work and play! 

Ed Fedell, Mayor 
City of Newaygo 

Each decade the federal govern-

ment conducts a census of the en-

tire US population, and it is critical 

that all residents participate.  An 

accurate count is used for many 

reasons: 

 Distribution of more than $675 

Billion in Federal Funds 

 Determine how to apportion 

congressional seats 

 Where to build schools, hospi-

tals and businesses 

Please make sure our community is 

counted by completing your cen-

sus.  This year for the first time, 

responses can be submitted online, 

although the traditional methods 

of phone or mail are also op-

tions. 

The Census Web site, at 

2020census.gov provides in-

formation about the process and 

how you can help spread the 

word. In March the public can 

begin responding on-line, and 

during June and July Census 

Takers will go door-to-door to 

count persons who have not re-

sponded.  

Visit our website calendar for  
up-to-date information: 

www.newaygocity.org/city-
calendar.php 

Stay Safe and Secure 

The Census Bureau will never ask 

for private information, including 

 Social Security Numbers 

 Bank or credit card numbers 

 Money or donations 

In addition, your responses can only 

be used to produce statistics, this 

information can not be used by law 

enforcement or to determine person-

al eligibility for government benefits. 

Finally, make sure that a Census 

taker that visits your home has a 

valid ID badge, including photo, a 

US Dep’t. of Commerce watermark 

and an expiration date. 



 
Office Hours:  Monday through Friday, 7:30am-4:00pm 

Phone (231) 652-1657 

 
City Manager/Zoning Administrator Jon Schneider   231-652-1657 ext. 211 
City Clerk    Kim Goodin   231-652-1657 ext. 213 
City Treasurer    Kim Biegalle   231-652-1657 ext. 222 
Newaygo Police    Chief Georgia Andres  231-652-1655 ext. 215 
City Assessor    Dan Kirwin   231-652-1657 ext. 216 
Utility Billing Clerk   Ann Quick   231-652-1657 ext. 210 
IT Administrator    Brad Peets   231-652-1657 ext. 218 
DPW     Ron Wight, Superintendent  
     M-F 7:00 am – 3:00 pm  231-652-7984 

     Emergency After Hours   231-414-7311   
 
 

City Building Inspector   Duane Cruzan    231-652-1657 ext. 236 
  North Country Inspection Services, LLC    Newaygo Hours: M, W 1:00pm-3:00pm 
  White Cloud Office       231-689-7216 

 

Boards and Committees 
(For meeting dates, locations, and contact information,  

visit our website at www.newaygocity.org)  
 

  City Council:  Ed Fedell, Mayor Mike Hikade 
     Roger Ederer  Lee Black 
     Erin Burns  Katie Walerczyk 
     Eric Johnson 
 

 Planning Commission:     Dave Chambers, Chair 
 Tax Increment Finance Authority (TIFA)   Ron Armstrong, Chair 
 Principal Shopping District (PSD)    Nick Looman, Chair 
 Newaygo Community Recreation Authority (NCRA)  Jennifer Badgero, Chair 

 Newaygo Economic Development Organization (NEDO) George Heartwell, Chair 

 

 
Visit our website:  www.newaygocity.org                       “City of Newaygo” 

Public Safety 

City of Newaygo Directory 
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The Newaygo Police Department  
believes that successful policing 
must involve the community and 
serve their needs.  In that spirit, the 
NPD has spent many hours over the 
past few months participating in a 
wide variety of activities intended to 
connect with local residents. 

During “No Shave October and No-
vember” several officers collected 
pledges and grew beards to raise 
money for a donation to The Hope 
Project.  They partnered with repre-
sentatives from Resonate Church 
and raised nearly $1,000. 

Presidential  Primary March 10, 2020 

The Presidential Primary Elec-
tion will be held on Tuesday, 
March 10, 2020 at Newaygo City 
Hall Council Chambers, 28 State 
Road.   
 
The last day to register in any 
manner other than in person with 
the clerk for the March Election is 
Monday, February 24, 2020.  In 
person registration with the local 
clerk is February 25-March 10, 
2020 with proof of residency. 

To be added to the City’s perma-
nent absentee voter (AV) list, 
please notify the Clerk’s office at 
231.652.1657 x 213 or email 
kgoodin@newaygocity.org.    

 

to the generosity of the local VFW 
and Leppinks, the NPD was able to 
distribute 32 turkeys, in addition to 
several holiday meals given to a se-
lect few families.  

During De-
cember the 
NPD, along 
with other 
county law 
enforcement 
officers, par-
ticipated in the 
“Shop with a 
Cop” program 
to help area 
youngsters 
select gifts for 
their families.  

 
 

New Officer Melinda Passmore, 
above left, is sworn into office by 
City Clerk Kim Goodin as NPD Chief 
Georgia Andres looks on.  Pass-
more is originally from Cadillac and 
graduated from both Grand Rapids 
Community College and GRCC Po-
lice Academy.  She has spent two 
years working in law enforcement. 
 
During the “Turkeys Not Tickets” 
program officers made routine traffic 
stops, and instead of a citation, pre-
sented drivers with turkeys.  Thanks  

Each year students from Newaygo 
Elementary School make and deliver 
ornaments for the City Christmas 
Tree.  The tree is decorated with the 
help of Beaver Tree Service and 
their lift truck just in time for the an-
nual Christmas Walk.   
 
Above, Officer Mitch Rood helps stu-
dents safely cross the street on their 
way back to school. At right, Rood, 
Chief Andres, and K-9 Officer Troy 
Nelson take a break to pose with 
Santa.   

Include your name, address 
and date of birth.  This will allow 
you to be mailed an AV applica-
tion prior to every election and 
gives you the option to vote ab-
sentee from your home. 
 
The City is always looking for 
election inspectors to work at 
elections.  If you are interested, 
please contact the City Clerk.  
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